President Muhummadu Buhari

Office of the President, Aso Rock Villa

Abuja

Nigeria

Your Excellency,

Please allow me to draw you attention to the reported killings of #EndSARS peaceful protesters in several parts of Nigeria. On 20 October, the Nigerian army and police reportedly killed at least 12 peaceful protesters and left several injured in the Lekki and Alasusa areas of Lagos. The victims were part of a thousands of people who were peacefully demonstrating for good governance and an end to police brutality as part of the #EndSARS movement. This tragic event is only the latest escalation in a series of incidents where excessive force has been used against peaceful protesters calling for an end to police brutality.

I respectfully ask you to publicly order an end to the killing and use of excessive violence against participants of non-violent demonstrations. I further ask you to implement a thorough and transparent investigation into all allegations of bodily harm against protestors since beginning of October, and to ensure that the perpetrators are being held accountable.

Sincerely,

cc:

Ambassador Sylvanus Adiewere Nsofor

Embassy of the Federal Republic of Nigeria

3519 International Court, NW 

Washington, DC 20008

